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· Assembly Budget Subcommittee Hearing Tomorrow

· Metro Orange Line Accident

· Expo Construction Notice

Assembly Budget Subcommittee Hearing Tomorrow

The Assembly Budget Subcommittee for Transportation will conduct a hearing on Governor Brown’s transportation budget proposal tomorrow at 9:00 a.m. A coalition of stakeholders has been working to address the need to re-enact the gas tax swap and will speak to that issue at tomorrow’s hearing. Additionally, the Legislative Analyst’s Office (LAO) has released a report regarding additional ways the state can use transportation funds to provide relief to the General Fund. In this proposal, the LAO continues an old recommendation to eliminate funding for public transit operations. The transit community in Sacramento has been meeting with the committee and key staff on this issue today. While we recognize that the LAO is outlining all possible solutions to the Legislature, this particular recommendation contradicts the mandates of SB 375 and AB 32, the nation’s foremost greenhouse gas reduction legislation.   

http://lao.ca.gov/laoapp/PubDetails.aspx?id=2405
Metro Orange Line Accident

Metro Bus Operations reports that at approximately 8:15 a.m. this morning a Toyota Corolla traveling southbound on Woodley Avenue struck a westbound Metro Orange Line bus and hit the front door of the bus. Preliminary reports indicate the motorist may have been affected by the sun’s glare which may have obscured the view of the traffic signal. Two people from the bus complained of back pain and have been transported to Valley Presbyterian Hospital. The driver of the car has not claimed injury. Orange Line service was delayed approximately six minutes. City News Service and KNX Radio have been reporting on the accident.  

Expo Construction Notice

Construction crews continue to work at night performing activities necessary to connect the existing Metro Blue

Line Light Rail System with the Expo Light Rail Transit system that is currently under construction.  The new Expo Line will share tracks and two stations with the Metro Blue Line along the Flower Street portion of the alignment. Construction will take place on 9:00 p.m. Friday, January 28, 2011 through 5:00 a.m. Monday, January 31, 2011


	

	








